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September, 2020. 

Grace Lutheran Newsletter 
202 2nd St SE ~ Watertown, SD 57201 

Phone: (605) 886-5737  ~  E-mail: gracelc@midconetwork.com 
Office Hours: 8:00 a.m.ð5:00 p.m MondayðThursday 

Website: www.glcwtn.org 

GRACE GLEANINGS 

A special time of recognition and prayer was held during worship on Au-
gust 9 at Grace for the 2020 graduating seniors with special prayers of 
sending. It has been a unique experience this year for the seniors with 
many disappointments, stress, and confusion as they waited to know what 
activities could or would be held or decide what options would be opened 
up for their future. As time passed, knowing many would be heading off to 
college and post secondary education, the time of recognition was combined 
with a time to send them off with our blessings from Grace Lutheran. The 
day was a little cool and many were unable to make it but we appreciated 
all those that could attend safely. For a list of the seniors see page 10.  

Grace Lutheran Graduating Seniors Recognized 

~ We Thank God for Our 
Volunteers ~  

Preparing the Preschool  
for the start of school 

There are many projects at Grace 
Lutheran each month and most of 
them are tackled by faithful volun-
teers demonstrating Romans 16: 4-6 
work of the body of Christ.  
Pictured at left is Rick Brownell, 

LeRoy Bullis and Tod Sprouse as they 
hang up a new bulletin/white board in 
the preschool room for Kallie Green, 
teacher. Preschool will begin classes 
following Labor Day.  

Life is especially difficult dur-
ing trials and disappointments, 
At this time of transition, we 
pray God be with our seniors 
as they go out to new adven-
tures and experience. May 
God bless and keep you.  

Come back often! 
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August 24, 2020 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  

I like to grow things. I like planting flowers to look over the beautiful blossoms on a quiet even-
ing. I like planting garden(s) in springtime and canning. I enjoy all the colors in glass jars: the red 
salsas and spaghetti sauce; green pickles and relishes, French cut green beans; orange carrots and 

peaches, purple grape jelly, and little white potatoes. For me, itôs a sense of satisfaction seeing all those jars of yummy 
food lined up on the shelves. God uses garden themes throughout scriptures to teach us about Him as in Genesis 2: 8-9  

8 Now the LORD God had planted a garden in the east, in Eden; and there he put the man he had formed.  9 The LORD 
God made all kinds of trees grow out of the ground--trees that were pleasing to the eye and good for food. In the middle 
of the garden were the tree of life and the tree of the knowledge of good and evil.  

Oh, wouldnôt it be nice to be in Godôs garden? Especially at this time described in Genesis before the fall of humankind 
when there were no weeds. What a joy that would have been.  

Weeds seem to grow whether a good growing season or not. When its dry and the grass stops growing, the weeds contin-
ue. You pull weeds and unlike garden plants or flowers, the weeds come back. It would be so nice to pulled them once in 
the spring to last the entire summer.  

Not soé it takes constant work and attention to rid the garden, flowerpots and landscaping of annoying weeds.  

We are like that. Our thoughts and reasoning are constantly bombarded by weedsé Satanôs influence places that age-old 
question in our minds: ñDid God really mean that?ò causing us to doubt His Word and be deceived by desires of our self-
centered heartôs swaying us from obedience.  

What does that look like? What are the weeds Satan convinces us to believe are ok?  

¶ It looks like watching television shows filled with sarcasm, violence, nudity, sexual abuse or corruption.  

¶ It looks like obsession with things like work, internet, social media, sports, hobbies or power.  

¶ It looks like unforgiveness, bitterness, hatefulness, gossip, slander boasting or telling half-truths.  

¶ It looks like greed, striving for popularity over good morals, or oppressive intimidation of those who are different or 

with differing opinions.  

¶ It looks like being convinced not taking time to attend worship because it is not inside a building so it doesnôt matter 

because itôs not really church.  

¶ It looks like scheduling activities on Sunday morning or Wednesday evening without allowing time for faith for-

mation or family worship. 
So many weeds that grow in our minds garden planted by the devil convincing us our disobediences is justifiable. Weeds 
that grow in our hearts often unaware of until they become a noticeable problem. Paul tells us in Galatians 6: 6-7é  

ò7 Do not be deceived: God cannot be mocked. A man reaps what he sows. 8 Whoever sows to please their flesh, from the 
flesh will reap destruction; whoever sows to please the Spirit, from the Spirit will reap eternal life. 9 Let us not become 
weary in doing good, for at the proper time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up. 10 Therefore, as we have oppor-
tunity, let us do good to all people, especially to those who belong to the family of believers.ò 

The only way to keep weeds out is with constant work and attention to Godôs word. Hearing his words, meditating on His 
will, discerning His teachings and how they related to us in our lives.  

Confirmation starts September 2nd. Rally Sunday and Wednesday on September 13th and 16th respectively. Plans for the 
high school youth will begin in October. These are the dates for youth to return to faith formation for the year. (COVID 
permissible.) These are important dates and activities for the young people of our congregation to keep the weeds of evil 
out of their young minds and hearts. To pull out worldly weeds that threaten to sway them into wrong thinking and diso-
bedience to Godôs will and plant good seeds of the hope and promise of Godôs love for them in their hearts.  

Theses activities plant the seeds that are so important in the lives of our children, seeds that will grow and strengthen 
their faith in years to come. Mark 4: 26-29 explains it as:  

26 "This is what the kingdom of God is like. A man scatters seed on the ground. 27 Night and day, whether he sleeps or 
gets up, the seed sprouts and grows, though he does not know how. 28 All by itself the soil produces grain--first the stalk, 
then the head, then the full kernel in the head. 29 As soon as the grain is ripe, he puts the sickle to it, because the harvest 
has come."  

Plan to bring your children and grandchildé and even your neighboring childrené back to church this monthé My 
hope is that you will come alsoé and weed your garden so Godôs love and grace will be strengthened in your heart.  

Gratefully Rejoicing in Christ for You!     ~     Pastor Cheryl 
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Minutes of the August 13, 2020 Grace Lutheran Council meeting 

 
The Grace Lutheran Church Council meeting was held on Thursday, August 13, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. with James Goble 
presiding.  Also, present were Denise Biller, Mark Briley Rick Brownell, LeRoy Bullis, Paul Henrichs, Dylan Jordan, 
Rhonda Lorenz, Geri Mohror,  Harley Petersen, Gary Rukstad, Tod Sprouse, Sherry Starr, Pastor Cheryl Rondeau-
Bassett and Cindy Vander Leest.  Absents were Roger Rust and Gina Urevig.  Also, present were Nancy McClanahan 
and a guest from the Staff Support Committee, Kris DeWitt 
.   
Pastor Cheryl led the Council in devotions and prayer before the meeting began. 
 
A motion to approve the agenda was made by Rick Brownell and second by Sherry Starr.  Motion carried. A motion to 
approve the minutes for the July 9, 2020 meeting was made by Geri Mohror and second by Gary Rukstad. Motion car-
ried.  
  
INFORMATION ITEMS: 
Financial Report:  Cindy Vander Leest reported the monthly income to the general fund was $17,047 the weekly av-
erage giving was $5,484 and the weekly worship attendance was 201 (includes drive-in service, views on Facebook 
and Youtube).  A motion to accept the financial report and pay the bills was made by Denise Biller and second by Rick 
Brownell.  Motion carried.  
Pastorôs Report:  Pastor Cheryl Rondeau-Bassett July activities included: 
4 worship services,  had a wedding consultation, lead 2 funeral services, wrote the Gleanings articles, Zoomed 3 Bible 
Studies, Zoomed 1 Confirmation makeup class, Zoomed Children's Bible Fun Day virtual event, attended Council 
meeting, attended and lead Pastoral Zoom sessions along with Coaching Training (zoom) 6 times - 2 hr classes, made 4 
weekly bulletins and recorded 31 daily readings w/Martin Luther to upload on Facebook.   She also reported she will 
be taking vacation days, August 26th thru the 31st and will be getting Divine Providence for August 30th.   
 
 
Old Business: 
Summer Worship Services - It was decided we would continue the 8:30 drive-in worship services in the parking lot 
for the month of August.  A motion to propose the tentative date of Sunday, September 20, 2020 to hold worship 
service inside the church was made by Paul Henrichs and second by Dylan Jordan.  Motion carried. It was dis-
cussed to continue the 8:30 Drive Inn worship service followed by the inside 11:00 worship service following the 
approved Grace guidelines. A motion to use the individual communion wafer & juice sets at our worship services 
was made by Geri Mohror and second by LeRoy Bullis.  Motion carried.  A motion to allow coffee hour once the 
church building is opened up was made by Dylan Jordan and second by Geri Mohror.  Motion carried.   

Report from Staff Support on Job Descriptions -  Kris DeWitt reported the Staff Support Committee, consisting of 
Chair person, Darcy Raethz, Becky Reeves and herself,  have reviewed and revised the Grace Lutheran Church 
employee job descriptions and are presenting them to the Council for approval.  She reported Jennifer Landon was 
no longer able to do the Education Assistant position due to personal reasons.  She also stated the Staff Support 
Committee, at a later time, would like to write up duty descriptions/guidelines for our many volunteers.  James 
Goble and the Council members "thanked" the Staff Support Committee for the excellent job, their time and com-
mitment in completing this task.  The Council reviewed and discussed the job descriptions.  A motion to accept the 
job descriptions as given by the Staff Support with the added amendment to include "Background checks are re-
quired for Grace Lutheran Church employees" on the job descriptions was made by Rick Brownell and second by 
Rhonda Lorenz.  Motion carried.     

  
New Business: 
1.  Committee Reports  - Education, Youth and Family - Dylan reported the committee would like Sun./Wed. 
school to start as soon and normal as possible.  Pastor Cheryl would like Rally Day held outside with lots of games 
and prizes for the kids and families.  She also would like the classes to be held outside as long as the weather will 
let us.  She is planning to start Confirmation classes inside and down the basement where everyone can social dis-
tance and have two times with sets of  ten in a group.  She is also looking into a better than "Zoom" meeting setup 
called "Canvas" in case we are not able to meet together.  Preschool -   Pastor Cheryl stated she has met with the 
Preschool teacher, Ms Kalli and she is putting a COVID-19 waiver in the Preschool Policy.  At this time her plan is 
to continue to stay open even if the Public schools close.  It will be the parents decision to have their child attend 
or not to attend.  All Committees - President, James Goble stated he would like a copy of all committee meeting 
minutes emailed or given to him.    

 
Nancy McClanahan thanked the Council and Grace for letting her be part of Grace and to meet and talk with Pastor 

Continued on page 4 
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Memorials and Gifts 
TO RADIO FUND 

From Will Morlock in loving memory of 
Pat Morlockôs Heavenly Birthday.  
From Cleo Belk in honor of the 78th  
Anniversary of Cleo & Harold Belk on 

August 30th.   
TO GLC PRESCHOOL 

From LaVerne & Louise McPeek in 
memory of K.L. ñBounceò Mohror.  

From Fran Schaefer, in memory of Scott 
Thompson, Allen Griepp, K.L. ñBounceò 
Mohror, Millie Thomas, Doretl Raml, & 

Rosella Rogge. 
TO GENERAL 

In memory of K.L. ñBounceò Mohror from 
Geri Mohror given by Adeline Schanch, 
Judy Hartwig, James and Sharon Goble, 
Todd and Darci Nichols, and James and 
Lovina Clendenin. In memory of  K.L. 
ñBounceò Mohror from Fred & Gwen 
Peshman. In memory of Sharon John-
son from Art & Marcia Jelsma.  

TO FLOWER FUND 
From Cal & Nyra Brown in honor of 

Calôs Birthday. 
FLAG FUND 

In memory of K.L. ñBounceò Mohror from 
Art and Marcia Jelsma 
GLC FOUNDATION 

From Harley & Marilyn Petersen. From 
Robert & Carol Wagner in memory of 

Sharon Johnson.  
From Fred & Gwen Peshman in memory 

of Sharon Johnson.  

SCHOOL REMINDERS and ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 

Grace Lutheran uses a ñremindò app for out school reminders.  
If you want to sign up for text announcements, text the message: 

 

Wednesday school reminders: @gracewed to 81010  
Sunday school reminders: @9aeb84 to 81010  

Confirmation class reminders: @289928 to 81010 
 

You will then receive an acceptance to the group. 
 

To stop getting messages. Text @LEAVE to unsubscribe. 

We are looking for HELP in teaching 
Wednesday School and Sunday School 
classes. If you are interested in this im-
portant ministry at Grace Lutheran weôd 
love to hear from you as soon as possi-
ble. If you would like to team teach or 
teach every other week or a month on 
and a month off is an 
option also. Contact 
Sunday/Wednesday 

School Superintendent Kris DeWitt or 
the office 605-886-5737 to add your 
name the list or Email: 
gracelc@midconetwork.com  

 

 3ÈÁÒÏÎ ,Ȣ *ÏÈÎÓÏÎ 
   !ÕÇÕÓÔ όȟ φτφτ 
 
 )ÌÅÎÅ *ÁÃÏÂÓÅÎ 
  !ÕÇÕÓÔ υωȟ φτφτ 

COUNCIL MINUTES ðContinued from page 3 
Cheryl and our members for her pastoral training.   
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by LeRoy Bullis and second 
by Paul Henrichs.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned with the 
Lordôs prayer.   
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Cindy Vander Leest  

- Thank You -  
From CPE Student Nancy McClanahan 

I wanted to extend a heartfelt thank you to Grace Lutheran for 
being a placement site for my CPSP/CPE training program, even 
more grateful with this all happening during COVID-19. Thanks 
to Pastor Cheryl for her time spent in supervising this pro-
cess. This training completes another step for me in the candida-
cy process and also in the MDiv syllabus.   

Thank you for your hospitality in allowing me to attend 
church events, Watertown Monday banquets, and the opportuni-
ty to preach in Pastor Cheryl's absence.  David and I both felt 
very welcome at the drive-up services we attended.  A special 
thank you for those members who I visited with and I hope we 
can stay connected.  My cell number is 605-880-9439.  

Nancy McClanahan Severson 

 

%ÔÈÁÎ 3ÔÅÉÎÅÒ  
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3ÈÁÕÎÁ +ÉÌÌ 
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"ÒÅÃËÅÎ $ÁÖÉÄ $ÏÒÎÅÍÁÎ 
 Son of Jordan & Angela 

Dorneman 

!ÕÇÕÓÔ φχȟ φτφτ 


